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Washrooms/Laundry Rooms: New toilets and washers 
and dryers have been installed in both upper and lower 
washrooms and laundry rooms. The new rate per load is 
$3.00 for the dryers and $2.00 for the washers. 
 
Improvements to Sites: All improvements made to any 
designated campsite and the maintenance of them are 
the responsibility of the License Holder and must be in 
compliance with the Rules and Regulations of SLSCA.  
 
Please contact the Park Manager prior to commencing 
any work on your site such as tree removal, building of 
new fence, building a shed, altering existing structures, 
or altering existing sewer, electric or water. 
 
Selling a License to Occupy:  Share transfers will not be 
approved by Spider Lake Springs Holdings Inc. until the 
lot associated with the share is in complete compliance 
with current regulations. 
 
Social Events: Victoria Day long weekend events will be 
posted to the SLSR website and Facebook pages.  
 
 
 

 
AGM: The 2023 AGM will be held Sunday, May 21st at 
10:00am in the park at the longhouse. 
 
Property/Liability Insurance: It is the responsibility of 
owners to have adequate insurance for their property 
and site.  
 
Dogs: Campers are responsible to clean up after them. 
All dogs must be kept on a leash when outside of a 
campsite and secured within a campsite. This is for the 
safety of all the beloved pets in the park. There are 2 
dog parks, where your pet can be off leash but must be 
supervised by the owner. 
  
Tarps: All tarps, temporary covers, and covers of any kind 
placed over the roofs of Recreational Vehicles, Sleeping 
Units, or other structures, shall be totally removed and 
neatly stored in/on the designated campsite by the end 
of the long weekend in May.   
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Emergency Contact: There is an emergency contact 
card on the SLSR website under the Documents tab 
that includes the emergency phone number, which is 
250-240-7818. How do emergency staff gain access to 
the park? Bowser Fire Station has a gate card in all their 
trucks. As ambulance services come from a number of 
areas it is not feasible to give them all gate passes. All 
emergency staff use the buzzer at the gate and will be 
escorted by park staff to the emergency.   
 
Board of Directors:  
President – Dave Clark    Vice President – Teresa Nielsen 
Treasurer – Rob Scantlebury Secretary – Joanne Boomer 
Each section in the park has an elected representative 
on the Board of Directors. 
A Section – Ken Leahy  B Section – Justine Scott 
C Section – Petty Wong  D Section – Bill Mitchell 
E Section – Lottie Legros  F Section – Doug Hogg 
G Section – Duane Round 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Water Supply: We have 2 wells that supply the water 
for the resort. This water supply is tested daily as per 
Island Heath regulations. 
 
As the system is managed by electric pumps, in the 
event there is a power outage there is no water to the 
park. When this happens, washrooms and laundry are 
locked down until power is restored.  

 
We would like to remind shareholders, our peak season 
is May, June, July and August. Our water is under high 
demand during these months. This prohibits the use of 
sprinkling systems during the day. Programmed 
sprinkling systems should be run between 8pm and 5am 
for no longer than 1 hour. We strongly recommend 
hand watering and to do so early morning or evenings. 
If we all work together on conserving water, we are 
hopeful that water shortage will be non-existent this 
camping season. 
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